
 

CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF LAURENTIAN HILLS 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - PROTECTION TO PERSONS & PROPERTY 

 

Tuesday 7 July, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER - The Committee of the Whole for Protection to Persons & Property met on 

 Tuesday 7 July, 2015 in Council Chambers at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Attendance: 

 Chairman:    Councillor Bruce Boucher 

 Vice Chairman:    Councillor Dennis Hyde 

 

 Members:    Mayor John Reinwald  

Deputy Mayor Anne Giardini  

      Councillor Brenda Blimkie   

 

Also Present:  

Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk Sherry Batten 

Treasurer/Deputy Clerk   Tammy Forbes 

Fire Chief     Kevin Waito 

Chief Building Official   Gordon Rollins 

 

2. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST - None 

 

3. DELEGATIONS  

 

Mr. Les Neilson spoke to Council regarding fireworks. Mr. Neilson reported that there have been 

fireworks going off in his neighbourhood multiple times this year late into the evening which are 

very disruptive for sleeping children and residents in general.  He would like to see the Town 

implement a fireworks By-law that would approve the use of fireworks only on specific days 

(holidays), and define the hours/times of the day that they are allowed during.   

 

4. FIRE DEPARTMENT 

 

(a) The Fire Chief’s report for the month of June 2015 was received and reviewed. 

 

(b) Tenders for a Pumper were received.  The Committee was advised that the Fire Chief will review 

 the tenders and make a recommendation to the Committee at the September meeting. 

 

5. BUILDING DEPARTMENT 

 

(a) The Building Inspector’s report for the month of June 2015 was received. 

 

(b) The Building Inspector’s mileage report for the month of June 2015 was received. 

 

6. EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS - None 

 

7. POLICING – Councillor Hyde reported that he had attended the meeting on June 23
rd
 in 

Petawawa that discussed a Collision Reporting Centres.   He distributed information about the CRC 

to the Committee members. 

 

8. OTHER BUSINESS  

 

(a) Correspondence from Ms. Ailsa Eyvindson (deferred from Council) regarding the protection of 

endangered species along Wylie Road and a response from MNRF regarding species at risk was 

received and filed for information. 

 

(b) Letter from CNSC regarding an Independent environmental monitoring program near Chalk River 

laboratories was received. 

 

9. CLOSED SESSION - None 

 

10. ADJOURNMENT - The meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

             

Bruce Boucher      Clerk  

Chairman 


